

July 1, 2025

«PID»

«PROPERTY\_OWNER\_1»

«PROPERTY OWNER 2»

«PROPERTY ADDRESS»

«PROPERTY\_CITY\_STATE\_ZIP»

Subject: Hamel Road Extension, City Project ST170002

**Construction Beginning Soon** 

Dear Property Owner,

The city awarded the contract for the Hamel Road Extension to New Look Contracting Inc. on April 22, 2025. This project involves constructing a new roadway to connect the two dead-end sections of Hamel Road (see figure on back).

The city's construction inspector, Gabe Dahlheimer, will be onsite regularly during construction and is available to answer questions. His contact information is below. More information regarding the project is available on the project webpage, <a href="mailto:plymouthmn.gov/HamelRoadExtension">plymouthmn.gov/HamelRoadExtension</a>. Construction and schedule updates will be posted on the project webpage on a weekly or bi-weekly basis once construction is underway. There is also an option to sign up for email updates. If you have any questions regarding the project, feel free to contact myself or Gabe.

The city's contractor is scheduled to begin work in late July or early August. The project will include installation of concrete curb and gutter, storm sewer improvements, and a new trail adjacent to the newly constructed roadway.

Sincerely,

Tony Miller, PE

Engineering Project Manager

tmmiller@plymouthmn.gov

(763) 509-5528

Gabe Dahlheimer

Construction Representative gdahlheimer@alliant-inc.com

(763) 497-7655

